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 I have been to 3 MCRC meetings & they are on board with us & open discussions 

concerning roads & culverts. Also note, MCRC has a 5-year, $8 million plan into effect 

to maintain roads that is flexible & county does have 2 gradalls for ditch cleaning & 

working on a 3rd.  

Stripe down Cone Rd., that road is too narrow at guard rails, but they are going to push 

forward as a safety concern as some residents have been run off the road (Bronco 

Mckart, district maintenance supervisor). Also spoke with Mr. Patel, engineer for MCRC,  

he will look into it. 12-6 note that he has given notice to resign. Spoke with Brian Wither 

with MCRC, works with Mr. Patel, he may be able to get striping crew out 12-5.  

MCRC is also looking into the minutes with Phil Heath about putting a lift on the roads & 

how can use ARPA money to do so (Dave leach supervisor of maintenance).    

Also, a concerned resident spoke with me about flashing light at Cone & Dennison due 

to accidents & I did witness him almost getting hit due to someone running the stop sign   

value of human life). MCRC said it would be cost to us for blinking stop signs & during a 

loss we could go after insurance companies for replacement cost if damaged. 

  Contacted Monroe County emergency management about warning sirens; spoke with 

Jennifer Bouten (she is asst director) - stated we are not required by law to upgrade or 

use as they do have a new system will alert all cell phones, kind of like a amber alert,  

but did recommend take them down. Also, that MCEM is giving us the tower behind the 

hall, but we will be required to maintain it. She also told me about a internet company   

that wants to use the tower behind the hall. I spoke with them - Shawn IVS Company 

734-369-9804, 734-368-1177 - they will supply township hall with free internet & 

maintain the tower. Also will include free internet in parking lot for residents of the 

township. Big note here - Phil Heath already had this going on; I just happen to discover 

it by checking legality of sirens. 

 

 Also note, we changed the meeting with 1st public comment on agenda items only, A 

resident emailed me that it should be after the agenda is approved   which just like 

MCRC meeting with 2nd meeting with open to any thing per MTA Redbook page 150 

only have to have 1 open to comments by public. 

Brought up overhead lights are not working on 15330 Ostrander Rd. & 10129 Dundee 

Azalia Rd. CALLED DTE LIGHTING 800-548-4655 left vm 12-2 called again and left 

another vm 12-6. 



Brought up poor man’s grave, no markers. Could family pay for grave & be allowed to 

put on a marker.  

Also note that Wendy Ellington from listing agent of brick & motor group, if marijuana is 

allowed or not in our ordinances. I explained that I would get back with her after board 

meeting & look into note she did email me. We opted out, replied to her email 12-6. 

12-5 MCRC meeting they spoke about $8 million repairs to roads in next 5 years  

12-1 Fire board meeting - we approved 2 full time firefighter during the day for faster 

response time. Also approved new rescue 2023 expedition and new computer program 

approved; same as what city uses.  

New business of building inspector FAQs is incorrect per Dave Friend (building 

inspector) & should not be on web as states you do not need permits for certain items.  

 

Respectfully, 

 

Mark Bogi 

Supervisor 

Milan Township 

 

 


